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Friday 16th December 2022 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
What a wonderful Autumn term it has been for us all. I have really enjoyed getting to know your lovely 
children over the weeks. We have achieved so much; settled into routines, developed friendships and 
accomplished so much learning. The children have demonstrated our core values: Community, Curiosity 
and Confidence, so brilliantly for which we are immensely proud. Each week one child in every class 
receives a certificate for an outstanding display of our values which is displayed with pride at the front of 
our school.  
 
We hope you enjoyed the Christmas productions – the children performed so brilliantly, and I know there 
were many tears shed during these. I was very sorry to have missed these but was able to see video 
recordings and tales about them all, as renditions of these when I returned! 
 
PTA Events 
Since the formation of our new PTA core committee, we have had a winter school disco and colour raffle 
which have raised lots of money, we will give you the total figure for this in the new year. We would like to 
give particular thanks to Mrs Stewart, Ms Murray, Mrs Williams and Mrs Halford as well as many of the 
class reps for helping out on the night of the school disco – it was such fun for the children (and the adult 
volunteers) and we had quite a few bleary eyes the next day! 
 
We have been discussing ideas about what a lot of the funding could go towards this year, and we think it 
would be great to devote it to further improvements of the outside spaces that the children use during 
their break and lunchtimes. We will share more of this information in the new year.   
 
Staff News 
This Friday’s assembly was particularly special as we invited Reception and Nursery children to attend as it 
was the chance to give a proper farewell and thanks to staff members who have given so much time, effort 
and commitment to our St. Peter’s Community for many years. The children sang a special Christmas song, 
heard many wonderful stories and watched an entertaining Christmas dance created by the staff team as a 
thank you to Mrs Walters, Mrs Brady, Mrs Sartin, Mrs Nolan and Mrs Clemente (our wonderful in-house 
cleaner who has dedicated over a decade to us) as they embark on new adventures. They will be greatly 
missed as they have been part of the lives of our children for many, many years. We wish them the very 
best in the future.   
 
We look forward to welcoming you all back in the new year on Thursday 5th January 2023 and wish you a 
wonderful, joyous holiday with your family and loved ones    
 
With very best wishes, 
 
 

 
 

Ms N Rashid 

Headteacher  


